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IN LOVING MEMORY

of Vivian Beutel

On May 21, 2015 we said goodbye to our beloved friend and colleague Vivian “Viv” Beutel. Viv passed away surrounded by her family and friends after complications from a brain aneurysm.

To know Viv was to know love, laughter and light. She lived her life with a rare grace and style, always smiling and positive. She lit up every room she walked into.

Viv followed in her mother’s footsteps and became a nurse, graduating from Glendale College. Her passion to work with children was fulfilled as a Neonatal Intensive Care Nurse at Santa Barbara Cottage Hospital for almost 15 years.

She cared for the tiniest of patients with love and compassion and treated every baby with the utmost respect and tenderness. Viv headed the Annual NICU Reunion at the Santa Barbara Zoo.

We are all so grateful that a physical part of Viv continues to live on.

True to her nature, she gave until her last breath.

As an organ donor Viv continued to save lives beyond the end.

Her spirit continues to live in all of the people that loved her and the patients and families she touched.

She is missed by all.
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The Vivian Beutel NICU Family Assistance Fund

VIVI’S FUND

Babies in the Neonatal Intensive Care Unit (NICU) may have been born too small, too soon, or with a medical condition that requires intensive care. When an infant is in the NICU, parents often need to stop working so they can be at the hospital with their child for extended periods of time. For some families, this loss of income can create tremendous financial stress at a time when parents are trying to focus on the well-being of their new baby.

HOW VIVI’S FUND WILL HELP

Inspired by contributions from Vivian Beutel’s former colleagues, friends and family and grateful patients, the not-for-profit Santa Barbara Cottage Hospital Foundation (SBCHF) established a special fund to help NICU families facing this type of financial crisis.

Short-term help with rent, utilities, groceries, transportation, child care for children they must leave at home, and other forms of support keeps these families afloat as they weather the financial storms that often accompany an extended stay in the NICU.

SUPPORT NICU FAMILIES AND KEEP VIVI’S LEGACY ALIVE

The Vivian Beutel NICU Family Assistance Fund (VIVI’S FUND) is sustained entirely by private gifts from generous individuals and organizations. Here’s how you can make a gift or pledge to help support NICU Families and keep VIVI’s memory and legacy alive:

· To make a gift online, go to cottagehealth.org/donate (click ‘Make a Donation’ and from the pull-down menu, select ‘VIVI’S FUND/NICU Family Assistance’)

· Send a check to the Santa Barbara Cottage Hospital Foundation (SBCHF):

PO Box 689, Santa Barbara, CA 93102 (be sure to write VIVI’S FUND on the memo line)

· Make a gift by phone. Call the Advancement Office of SBCHF at 805.879.8980 with your credit card information.

· Cottage Health employees may give via payroll deduction. Download the Payroll Deduction Form from the Employee Portal (go to the HR page and click on the Employee Annual Fund). Or complete and return the Employee Giving Form that you receive in the mail in December. Make sure to write VIVI’S FUND on the form.

FOR QUESTIONS ABOUT VIVI’S FUND OR HOW TO GIVE, PLEASE CONTACT:

Magda Stayton (mstayton@sbch.org, 805.324.9929) or Diane Bock (dbock@sbch.org)

Thank You!


